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Fairhaven Board of Selectmen 
December 4, 2017 Meeting Minutes 

 
 
 
 
 

Present: Chairman Robert Espindola, Vice Chairman Daniel Freitas, Clerk Charles Murphy, 
Town Administrator Mark Rees, and Administrative Assistant Vicki Paquette 
 
Mr. Espindola called the meeting to order in the Town Hall Banquet Room at 6:33 p.m. The 
meeting was recorded by Cable Access. 
 

MINUTES 
 
Mr. Freitas motioned to approve the minutes of the November 20, 2017 meeting, open session.  
Mr. Murphy seconded.  Vote was unanimous. (3-0). 

 
 

TOWN ADMINISTRATOR REPORT 
 
Mr. Rees updated the Board on several matters: 

• Mr. Rees mentioned that the Town’s financial auditors were at Town Hall. He also met 
with the principal partner of the firm, Frank Biron, who said the audit was going well. 

• Mr. Rees met with Wayne Fostin, the Building Inspector and Lori Pina, Selectmen’s 
Senior Clerk to go over renewals for used car dealerships and auto repair licenses.  

• Upon the recommendations of Police Chief, Mr. Rees was happy to announce the hiring 
of a new police officer, Michael Carrette. Mr. Carrette will have to pass several exams 
and pass the Police Academy before starting his employment. 

• Mr. Rees met with Town Counsel and the Board of Health on November 29 to discuss 
the ABC Disposals contract. The Board of Health authorized Mary Friere- Kellogg, 
Board of Health Agent, with Mr. Rees’s assistance, to enter discussions with ABC about 
the validity of their problems and steps the town may take to continue the recycling 
program. 

• Mr. Rees also updated the Board regarding the new Ladder Truck. Greenwood 
Emergency will be building the Emergency One apparatus and it is expected to be in 
Fairhaven in approximately a year to a year and a half.  

 
 

COMMITTEE LIAISON REPORTS 
 
Under committee liaison reports: 
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• Mr. Murphy met with the Commission on Disability. He said that with the Commissions 
support, the Town Hall will be applying for CPC funds to get the rest of Town Hall 
handicapped accessible 

• Mr. Murphy said the Marijuana Advisory Committee will be meeting soon.  
• Mr. Espindola told the Board that he will be meeting with Mass Development on 

Wednesday 
• Mr. Espindola had a conference call with the Department of Revenue regarding 

assessment trends 
• Mr. Espindola told the Board the Comcast negotiations will meet this Friday  

 
BREEZEWAY FARMS CONSULTING INC 

 
Bill Roth, Planning and Economic Development Director, spoke to the Board regarding the new 
part time position in the Planning Department. This position is being funded by the CDBG grant 
and is a reimbursable expense. Mr. Frietas made a motion to sign the contract with Breezeway 
Farms Consulting LLC and not to exceed $3500 in funds. Mr. Murphy second. Vote was 
unanimous. (3-0). 
 
 

P.I.L.O.T. AGREEMENT WITH CEC SOLAR #1114, LLC 
Mr. Rees explained to the Board that at a prior Town Meeting it was voted to enter an agreement 
with CEC Solar #1114. This agreement will bring in $804,725 in taxes to the Town over a 25 
year period. Mr. Freitas made a motion to approve and authorize the Town Administrator to sign 
the contract for the Town. Mr. Murphy second. Vote was unanimous. (3-0). ( Attachment A) 
 
 

APPROVAL OF LIQUOR LICENSE  
 

In attendance were Cathy Melanson and Drew Tillet. Ms. Melanson asked the Board for 
permission to hold a Christmas party where alcohol will be served on December 8 at the former 
EJ’s Restaurant. The liquor license was voluntarily surrendered at a BOS meeting in on August 
30, 2017. Mr. Freitas made a motion to approve a one day liquor license for E.J’s Restaurant. 
Mr. Murphy second. Vote was unanimous. (3-0). 
 

 
2018 CDBG APPLICATION PROCESS  

 
At 6:59 Chairman Espindola opened the public hearing for the 2018 CDBG application process. 
In attendance was Bill Roth, Planning and Economic Development Director. Mr. Roth explained 
that the project will be in two parts. The first part will be the Oxford Terrace Parking Lot. This 
project will be $528,000 to complete. The second part will be Hedge Street and is estimated to 
cost $960,000. Part of the Hedge street phase will consist of redesigning the head wall near the 
water, adding drainage and sidewalks. All sewer lines need replacing as well.  
The application is due by the beginning of March. Mr. Roth said he will be asking for matching 
money from BPW. There was no public comment. The Chair closed the meeting at 7:12pm 
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SECTOR 9 FISHING PROGRAM 

 
Selectmen met with Richard Canastra, co-owner of BASE New England/ Whaling City Seafood 
Display Auction and Attorney Andrew Saunders, the attorney representing Sector 9, regarding 
the closing of Sector 9. The Sector system was started in 2010 to help the fishermen. Mr. 
Canastra explained to the Board that Sector 9 is one of 19 fishing cooperatives in the Northeast 
and is primarily made up of permits held by Carlos Rafael. Mr. Rafael was sentenced to 46 
months of prison for charges including conspiracy, false entries and bulk cash smuggling. Four 
of Mr. Rafael’s fishing vessels were also seized as part of his sentence. Because of the closing of 
Sector 9 and the seizing of the vessels this has created a large void in the fishing community. Mr. 
Canastra explained the impact this has had among the jobs in our area from the Boat Captains 
down to the lumpers who unload the boats, the shipyards that work on the ships and the 
consumers who purchase the fish. This is a loss to the whole community. 
John K. Bullard who has most recently retired from his position as Regional Administrator for 
the National Marine Fisheries Service, has also stopped trading among the sectors. 
 Mr. Canastra and Atty. Saunders would like the Board to allow Mr. Rees to be able to make 
comments to NOAA and to write a strong letter in favor of keeping Sector 9 open and allowing 
ground fishing to begin again. All Board members agreed that they were in no way condoning 
anything that Carlos Rafael has done, but would like to help those affected by his criminal 
actions and find a resolution to closing the sector. Mr. Rees suggested that something be drafted 
for the next meeting. Mr. Freitas made a motion to ask Mr. Rees to assist Atty. Saunders and Mr. 
Canastra and to prepare comments for the NOAA registry. Mr. Murphy second. Vote was 
unanimous. (3-0)  
 
 

OTHER BUSINESS 
 

In other business:  
  

• Mr. Frietas  congratulated Fairhaven resident John Garcia on being the newly appointed 
Marion Police Chief 

• Mr. Murphy thanked COA director Anne Silvia for putting on the Thanksgiving dinner at 
the Senior Center. Mr. Murphy and his granddaughter were in attendance to pass out 
candy canes. Mr. Freitas also volunteered that morning. It is estimated that there were at 
least 80-100 people who enjoyed delicious meal. 

• Mr. Murphy updated the Board about the great things that the FHS PTO are doing to 
create awareness for parents regarding the recent Opioid crisis 

• Mr. Murphy thanked Sue Fitzgerald and her team for a very healing and emotional event 
at the Unitarian Church honoring the victims of tragedy  

• Mr. Murphy thanked all those that supported the MO LIFE winter fundraiser 
• Mr. Espindola reported that FXM had extremely positive comments regarding our school 

system 
• Mr. Espindola congratulated the organizers of the Turkey Trot for another successful 

road race 
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• Mr. Espindola said the recent Prize-a-Palooza event went well and they beat their record 
fundraising amount from previous years. All proceeds go to benefit The Neediest 
Families 

• Mr. Espindola said he has received another email regarding graffiti at Rogers School 
• Mr. Espindola noted that this Saturday will be the Old – Time Holiday Fair at the Town 

Hall 
• Mr. Espindola told the Board that the Benny’s buildings have all been sold 
• Mr. Freitas thought it would be a nice idea to have local artist Arthur Moniz create 

something for the Selectmen to give to dignitaries when they visit  
 
 
At 7:47p.m. Mr. Freitas motioned to adjourn. Mr. Murphy seconded. Vote was unanimous.  
(3- 0) 
 
 
Respectfully, 
 

 
Vicki L. Paquette  
Administrative Assistant 
(Minutes approved 12/18/2017) 
 
 
 
Documents appended: 
 
A: PILOT Agreement  
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